Advisory Council Meeting

Wednesday, October 16, 2024
Present: Ronnie Watson, Greg Brown, Charles Kelly, Kelly Judice, Lisa Yauck, Ramon “Noon” Vela, and Cassi Laxton.  Absent: Miguel Valenzuela, Elbre “Frosty” Hickerson, and Kerry Symons 
New business discussed:   

· An update was given on academic, CTE, continuing education, and dual credit program numbers comparing Fall 23 to Fall 24.

i.   Academic

1. Fall 2023 – 171 students (43 Pathways)

2. Fall 2024 – 154 students (37 Pathways)

ii. CTE – Cosmo, Nursing, Welding, Diesel

1. Fall 2023 – 22 Cosmo, 11 LVN, 10 Welding, 10 Diesel

2. Fall 2024 – 7 Cosmo, 10 LVN, 7 Welding, 15 Diesel 

iii. Dual Credit

1. Fall 2023 – 34 Welding, 22 Cosmo, 5 Diesel, 162 Academic (48 Pathways Seniors)

2. Fall 2024 – 49 Welding, 14 Cosmo, 6 Diesel, 163 Academic (32 Pathways Seniors)

iv. Continuing Education – CDL, ESL, GED, CNA

1. CDL – In 23/24 we served 101 students; 24/25 we have served 11 students

2. ESL Class – 16 students 

3. GED Class – 14 students

4. CNA Class – 6 students 

5. Phlebotomy Class – 8 students 

6. EMT Class – 2 students 
· The college has successfully started the Basic EMT class with two students in Perryton this fall.

· The Phlebotomy Class was full for the fall term with a waitlist for the spring. 

Upcoming plans were discussed including: 
· Campus activities were outlined for October – December including the Pumpkin Painting Contest and the Thanksgiving Dinner on 11/21/2024 from Noon to 1:30 pm.
· There is an expected price reduction of CDL classes in 2025.

· Facility updates are happening at the CDL building and should be complete by the end of the year.

· Advanced EMT is planned for Spring 2025.  

· ALERRT Training in Perryton is happening December 19th-20th.

· The Allen Campus Team is working with the Perryton CDC and the Chamber to host a Community Job Fair in the Spring (March/April).

Other discussion:

· The Perryton Pathways Board voted to allow additional funding in the following percentages for CE programs: CDL – 25%, CNA – 50%, and Phlebotomy – 50%.

· The Discretionary Fund has a balance of $49,701.02 and the Ludi Martin Scholarship Fund balance has a balance of $34,500.  All board members present agreed that the Ludi Martin funds should be distributed in $1000 awards ($500/term for Fall and Spring) for any student attending that graduated from the Ludi Martin Accelerated Education Center and to award any student currently attending.  

·   The Allen Campus reserve account and the possibility of investment of those funds in TexPool was discussed.  Mrs. Laxton is going to get the board more information about the current account that holds those funds before making any decision.
